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On Friday, all students in Year 9 – 12 attended the John Maher CARMEN  Road safety 

presentation. John shared his personal story of being in a car accident and then two 

years later losing his daughter, Carmen, in a road accident. John’s presentation is very 

touching and emotional with a very important road safety message which all our stu-

dents were very lucky to receive. 

Below is a link to John’s Road Safety presentation, which he has asked to be passed on 

to our schooling community. It is encouraged for anyone who was absent and parents 

to watch the presentation as it contains a very important message. Hopefully, the 

presentation can start some very important road safety conversations within the family 

and around the table. 

https://youtu.be/yq5ftZk63Aw 
The school would like to thank St. Arnaud Neighbourhood House who funded the 

presentation; their support of the school is greatly appreciated. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2Fyq5ftZk63Aw&data=04%7C01%7CBrylea.Knight%40education.vic.gov.au%7C66b7dfa4cf6147ee7aac08d911b021b5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637560270510257955%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
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NAPLAN 
This week our Year 7 and 9 students undertook the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Nu-
meracy (or NAPLAN) testing. This testing is conducted across all of Australia and allows for com-
parisons and identification of areas that need further focus.  We spoke to our students at the begin-
ning of the week with the very clear message to just give it a go and do their best.  The testing does 
allow students to track their progress which we have encouraged them to do.  Have they been able to 
make two years progress since their last testing?  As a College, this is our major focus – the student 
growth data – not so much the end point that is achieved.  I am happy to report that our participation 
rate was very high and it appeared that all of our students followed the advice to give it their best 
shot.  We now wait until the results are released later in the year.  
 
Year 11 Fit to Drive  
On Wednesday our Year 11 students attended a presentation at the College called ‘Fit to Drive’.  This 
program is aimed at our newest or soon-to-be road users, making sure that they are aware of the dan-
gers of being on the road and the importance of looking out for your friends and mates.  The dangers 
of peer pressure are clearly discussed and hopefully some of the messages got through to our young 
learner drivers.  This session clearly reinforced the very strong and emotional message that was de-
livered last Friday with the John Maher Presentation of ‘Carmen’s Story’.  Again, I strongly encour-
age all parents of students in Years 9 to 12 to take the opportunity to sit down and discuss last week’s 
presentation with your child if you have not been able to do so already. 
 
NCD Cross Country 
Today we are hosting the North Central Division Cross Country at Lord Nelson Park.  Students from 
Birchip, Boort, Charlton, Donald, East Loddon, Maryborough, Pyramid Hill and Wedderburn all 
came to St. Arnaud to compete on our great course.  A great deal of planning goes into such events 
and it is great to have our VCAL, Hands On Learning and MYLNS students going down to help with 
the organisation and smooth running of the event. 
 
Student Uniform and the onset of winter 
Just a reminder to all families and students particularly with the onset of the colder weather, that the 
College uniform has a range of options including a Rugby Jumper and Soft Shell Jacket.  There has 
been an increasing incidence of students turning up to school in either the wrong jackets, jumper or 
hoodies.  If this is the case, students will be asked to remove their outerwear and a replacement jump-
er provided for them for the day.  There are also a number of students who are wearing long sleeved 
tops under their polo shirts.  While their jumpers or jackets are covering the long sleeves, there is no 
issue, but when it warms up, the non-uniform item should be the first item removed. Students and 
School Council have spent considerable time over the past two years to provide a cheaper, yet warm-
er uniform and it a clear expectation that all students will be in uniform.  If you are experiencing any 
financial difficulties in providing your child with uniform, please come and see us, or contact us at 
the College.  All items of uniform are available at Ramjac in the Napier street.  
 
Tony Hand 
Principal  



Year 9 Science Electricity Unit 

3 

 

As part of the Year 9 Science curriculum the students studied electricity.  During this unit, the 

students in small groups or individually had to design and create an electronic game that used 

parallel or series circuits and incorporated lights and buzzers. 
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Students in Hands on Learning were hard at work last Friday pulling out and 

reassembling a kitchen from a local resident in St. Arnaud. The kitchen was 

kindly donated by the Hando family.  

The students gained the skills of demolishing a kitchen unit whilst maintain-

ing its integrity and reinstalling it into their Hands on Learning Shed.  

The students were very excited and keen to learn and develop their skills in 

this project. They all participated well and were a great team. 

The students will be using the kitchen to prepare and cook their breakfast/

lunch meals each Friday. 



Year 12 Food Studies 
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Careers & Pathways 
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NOTICES 

• COVID Vaccine Update • 
 
In line with other State led vaccination services, EWHS is now able to open up COVID vaccination clin-
ics to community members. These clinics will be for those aged over 50 (over 18 for Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people). 
 
Please see the image below for clinic locations, dates and times. To book your appointment, please 
phone the site you are wanting to book in to.  
 
If you can’t get to one of the clinics listed below, there will be more opportunities to come. 
 
We also encourage you to share this information with family and friends who may not be on social me-
dia. 



  Yr 7 Yr 8 Yr 9 Yr 10 Yr 11 Yr 12 Whole 
school 

Year to 
date 

88% 90% 80% 89% 85% 92% 88% 

Last 
week 

88% 90% 80% 89% 85% 92% 86% 
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NOTICES 

St. Arnaud Secondary College 
Attendance Rates 
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NOTICES 
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2021 Practice GATs 
With the compulsory VCE General Achievement Test (GAT) coming up fast on Wednesday 9 June, St. Arnaud Secondary 

College will be offering practice GAT sessions over the coming weeks.  

The GAT is compulsory for any student undertaking a Year 12 level subject and is used in the calculation of their final 

subject study scores and ATAR. 

The GAT is a 3-hour exam that consists of a one hour writing component (with two parts) and a two-hour multiple-

choice section.  

The GAT tests skills, thinking and knowledge across three domains: Written Communication; Arts, Humanities and So-

cial Sciences; and Maths, Science and Technology. 

Whilst students cannot study for the GAT content, knowledge of the structure of the exam, practice responding to the 

types of questions it contains and experience writing under timed conditions, can help students to maximise their per-

formance on this important assessment.  

Therefore, the College will be providing practice GAT sessions on Sunday mornings, starting at 8:30 am.  

The written component of the GAT will be professionally assessed by an external and experienced VCE assessor. 

An information session about the GAT will be held at the school on Wednesday 19 May during periods 5 & 6 (1:25 pm – 

3:05 pm). All VCE students undertaking a year 12 subject will be required to attend. Parents of these students are also 

invited and welcome to attend. 

Parents wishing to attend should RSVP the VCE Coordinator, Rebecca Reynolds 

(rebecca.reynolds@education.vic.gov.au) prior to the event.  

The dates for the practice GAT sessions will be:  

Sunday 16 May, 8:30 am 

Sunday 23 May, 8:30 am 

Sunday 30 May, 8:30 am 

 

mailto:rebecca.reynolds@education.vic.gov.au


Calendar  2021 

Term 2     Semester 1 - 2021 

May Fri 14 NCD Cross Country—St. Arnaud 

 Mon 17 MIPS 

 Tues 18 VSSS Rehearsal at Stadium 

 

 Wed 19 Year 7-8 Theatre Performance 

 Mon-Tues 

Mon 

24-25 

24 

Year 11/12 OED  Excursion—Torquay 

West Grampians Network Conference—PUPIL FREE DAY  

 Mon 31 Police vs Student Basketball Match 

June Tues 1 LMR Cross Country 

MIPS 

 Mon-Fri 7-11 Year 9—11 Exams 

 Tue 8 VSSS Rehearsal at Stadium 

 Wed 9 GAT 

 Mon 14 QUEENS BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 

 Tues-Fri 15-18 Year 8 Rubicon Camp 

 Fri 18 Year 9 Try a VET Day NCTTC 

 Fri 25 Last Day of Term  

Term 3     Semester 2 - 2021 

July Thurs 15 SSV Cross Country—Melb 

 Fri 16 Semester 1 Reports Distributed 

 Mon 26 Parent/Teacher Interviews 9am-7pm Year 11 & 12 Classes running 

August Tues-Fri 3-6 Yr 10/11 Snow Camp 

 Mon 9 Year 12 Chemistry Excursion—Ecolinc 

 Mon-Tues 16-17 Year 9 Enviro Week 

 Wed 18 Year 8 NCTTC Orientation 

 Wed-Fri 18-20 Year 9/10 Melbourne Camp 


